Pecan Grove Fire Department



Business Meeting

May 3, 2016
I. Call to Order:  The meeting was called to order at 7:20.  
II. Prayer by Larry Danna    
III. The Pledge was led by Joe Cartwright  
IV. Roll call: Joe Cartwright  
V. Financial Report – Chief Woolley 

A. “Voluntary” label for MUD collections needs to be removed.  

B. $50,000 deposit not yet recorded.  
C. Insurance denied on leaky roof – roof too old

1. $2,100 for band-aid approach with Holden Roofing.  

2. $35,000 for whole new roof.  
D. Apartments now paying $11/apartment; bringing in about $6,300/month.  

E. Golf tournament -- $13,938 profit (so far); some checks yet to come in.  

F. Merrill Lynch changes still in works – no decisions yet.  Has made about 40% over last two years.  

VI. Unfinished business: 

A. Membership: (Billy Hoft):  
1. Three probationary members have completed all required training and are eligible for full membership.  

a) James Bishop  

b) Corey Chierighino 

c) Geoff Pettinger  

2. Motion made to accept all three as full members; motion passed.    

B. Training: (Matt Cornell)  
1. 5/10 – review for test

2. 5/17 – Medic 13 coming out for EMS program; training will be from 6 to 9 pm.  

3. 5/24 – test 

4. 5/31 – 5th Tuesday  

5. 6/29 – Free training on rail cars @ Missouri City.  

6. Five going to TEEX Summer Classes 7/24 – 7/29.  

7. Other posted training: 

a) Haz-Mat (county class)  

b) NIMS (county class)  

C. Equipment: (Curtis Brown)
1. E62 – still out of service.  
2. E66 – parts in, but waiting on 62 to be fixed to take 66 out of service and install parts.  

3. Tanker parts in, but waiting on 62 repair to take out of service to install.  

4. Electrical problem on Haz-Mat trailer.  

D. P/R: (Mario Lerma/Duane Hines)
1. Thanks to team for help on golf tournament.  

2. Thanks to team for help with Oakland Elementary fun run.  

3. 5 Miles coming up; will be selling t-shirts at Valero (pending their approval).  Jennifer coordinating online registration.  

4. Long Horn Excavators may be picking up t-shirt bill for 5 Miles ($6,500).  

5. Working on t-shirt design with advertisers.  
6. Waterside having $25K fireworks show on 7/4.  

7. Fort Bend County Trap-Neuter-Release wants help on controlling feral cat population.  

8. Waterside voting on fire/mud plan  

9. Still voting on MUD board election.  

VII. New business  
A. Blitz fire nozzle was very impressive at Easter house fire.  After a brief discussion, Dean Hamrick made a motion to buy two nozzles.  Motion seconded by Jesse Grimes; motion passed.  

B. Replacement booster truck: 

1. Billy Hoft putting together committee to look at new 1 ton 4WD, and use our equipment.  
C. Station generators: 

1. Looking at government surplus.  

2. Radical Firearms may be able to buy for Station 2.  

D. Roof repair/replacement:  will bring bids to department.  

E. Bylaws close to being done; also SOG’s close to completion.  

F. There was a brief discussion regarding volunteer and paid staff rivalry.  
G. Committee formed to look at new truck needs.  

H. Still a problem with water quality at Station 2; affecting quality of ice made in ice machine.  

VIII. Good of the Order –  
A. Waiting for Waterside MUD results to hire more people.    
IX. Meeting adjourned at 8:40.  
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